
VIA Electronic Filing 

August 3, 2020 

Kimberly D. Bose  
Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20426 

Re:  Gregory B. Jarvis Power Project, FERC No. 3211-009, Response to Stakeholder 
Comments on Updated Study Report Meeting Summary 

Dear Secretary Bose: 

The Power Authority of the State of New York (Power Authority) is relicensing the Gregory B. 
Jarvis Power Project (FERC No. 3211) (Project) using the Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission’s (Commission) Integrated Licensing Process (ILP). Pursuant to the ILP, on May 19, 
2020, the Power Authority held a public meeting via teleconference with resource agencies and 
stakeholders to discuss its Updated Study Report (USR). In accordance with the Federal Energy 
Regulatory Commission’s (Commission) regulations, 18 C.F.R. § 5.15(f), the Power Authority filed 
a summary of the USR Meeting on June 3, 2020. 

Following the submission of the USR meeting summary, relicensing participants may provide 
comments pertaining to the study reports, request modifications to approved studies, or propose 
new studies. The Power Authority received two letters in response, one from FERC on July 8, 
2020 and one from Citizens for Hinckley Lake on July 10, 2020.  Both entities requested a 
supplemental analysis of the Reservoir Fluctuation Field Study. The Power Authority will provide 
this analysis within thirty days by September 2, 2020. 

If you have any questions regarding this request or the relicensing process, please direct them to 
the undersigned at cindy.brady@nypa.gov.  

Sincerely, 

 

 

Cindy Brady 
Manager, Licensing 
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